MORLEY PARISH COUNCIL

Report on Annual Parish Meeting 17 May 2021

Various organisations were invited to attend the APM and to give brief reports to members of the community. For a variety of reasons, not least the Coronavirus pandemic, invitees chose to submit written reports and to give their apologies for not attending in person.

Attached are the following reports:

Morley Parish Council Chairman's Report 2021

Report from Alex Wilson, Head at Wymondham College Prep School

Report from Dan Browning, Head at Wymondham College

Report from Laura Green, Executive Head at Morley CE VA Primary School

Tacolneston CE VA Primary School Norwich Road Tacolneston Norwich NR16 1AL



Morley CE VA Primary Deopham Road Morley St Botolph Wymondham NR18 9TS



Tel: 01508 489336

Email: office@tacolneston.norfolk.sch.uk

Tel: 01953 602397

Email: office@morley.norfolk.sch.uk

Executive Head Teacher: Mrs Laura Green

As each has received a gift, use it to serve one another, as good stewards of God's varied grace

1 Peter 4:10

Work together, learn together, grow together ...

Monday 17th May 2021

Craig McLeod Chair of Morley Parish Council

Dear Craig

RE: Morley Annual Parish Meeting - 17th May 2021

Firstly, I apologise for not attending the meeting this evening.

During this pandemic period, everyone, at Morley Primary School has put their best efforts into maintaining the high quality of provision that we are known for. We were one of the first schools to have online classrooms up and running in March 2020 as we had started our planning for a potential lockdown from January 2020. We went out of our way to ensure that our children had access to technology. However, some families struggled due to poor broadband connectivity and the need to have multiple members of the family working online. In these cases, we delivered hard-copy work packs for the children. We were also visiting and calling our most vulnerable families and delivering lunches to them. During the lockdown periods, we have remained open for the children of key workers and vulnerable children and staff should be commended for their fortitude and commitment to their work despite the risks of working in close contact with others (which is unavoidable in a primary school).

We are really pleased with the outcome of our small building project which completed in January 2021. We now have a far more secure and welcoming entrance to the school with three new offices, a visitor toilet and a nurture room. The nurture room has given us a dedicated and appropriately resourced space to carry out our emotional literacy work, play therapy and various other interventions for children who have sensory, emotional and behavioural needs. Our next project, is to use our government sports grant to purchase new play equipment for our outdoor area and we are looking at designs for this at the current time.

We are facing a difficult period financially due to the opening of Wymondham College Prep School. Our reception class intake decreased from 21 in 2019 to 13 in 2020 due to the offer of 60 reception places at WCPS. Currently, we know of 11 reception class children who will be joining us in September 2021. We are also losing some Y5 pupils to WCPS at the end of this term due to the fact that the Department for Education have allowed WCPS to bring forward their offer of Y5 day places. Local authority schools would be subject to an 18-month notice period to change their intake numbers but Sapienta Trust are not accountable to the local authority and can by-pass the regulations that the rest of the cluster of schools are beholden to.

Tacolneston CE VA Primary School Norwich Road Tacolneston Norwich NR16 1AL



Morley CE VA Primary Deopham Road Morley St Botolph Wymondham NR18 9TS



Tel: 01508 489336

Email: office@tacolneston.norfolk.sch.uk

Tel: 01953 602397

Email: office@morley.norfolk.sch.uk

Executive Head Teacher: Mrs Laura Green

We are informed by Norfolk County Council that the new school was built to provide for the additional school places required due to housing development in the A11 corridor. However, the current situation is that WCPS are taking pupils from schools in the local area. All of the Wymondham primary schools have seen falls in numbers of pupils. We are also informed that there has been a decline in birth rate across Norfolk and this decline is not set to rise for the next three to four years.

Therefore, as stated above, we are facing a difficult period of financial adjustment and organisational disruption. In the meantime, we will continue to work in the spirit of our mission and values as a Church of England school. We pride ourselves on giving our children a strong sense of their worth and talents and the values to become compassionate and resourceful young people.

Yours sincerely

Laura Green

Executive Head Teacher

Morley Parish Council - Chairman's Report May 2021

This has clearly been an unusual year, where Parish Councils have met remotely to ensure that essential items are discussed and implemented.

Thanks to all Parish Councillors for their continued dedication and time this past year. Thanks too to Gareth our clerk for his continued advice and support.

Whilst we have been unable to focus on too many new developments this year, we have all been busy ensuring that our responsibilities are met to ensure that Morley's landscape and amenities are maintained and improved.

Some examples of this are:

- Maintaining the children's playground and fields
- Maintenance and improvements at the Village Hall grounds
- Maintenance of hedges and pathways
- Work on installing a new dog waste bin in Morley St Peter
- Working closely with WC on the Primary School development and an associated trod to be built South of the college
- Providing some extra financial support to MVH
- Maintaining our financial support to the two churches in the village
- Providing local insight and feedback on numerous planning applications

We will continue to work with local organisations and the higher tiers of local government as ever in 2021/2.

Thanks go to our District Councillor (Richard Elliot) and our County Councillor (Margaret Dewsbury) for their continued support and advice.

Hopefully the year ahead will see us moving back to a more normal meeting and working pattern. We will continue to listen to the needs of residents and make a difference wherever possible.

morleyparishclerk@gmail.com

 From:
 cmcleoduk@gmail.com

 Sent:
 17 May 2021 15:19

To: morleyparishclerk@gmail.com; 'Innes Chapman'; 'Ellen Leary';

david.a.eckles@gmail.com; 'David Hastings'; jon@abateltd.co.uk; 'Mr Brian Clarke';

'Richard Elliott'; Dewsbury, Margaret

Subject: FW: Morley Annual Parish Meeting

Flag Status: Flagged

Report from Alex Wilson - Head at Wymondham College Prep School

From: Mrs Jemma Raw < Jemma.Raw@wymondhamcollegeprepschool.org>

Sent: 13 May 2021 12:16 To: cmcleoduk@gmail.com

Subject: Re: Morley Annual Parish Meeting

Dear Mr McLeod

Further to my previous email with Mr Wilson's apologies, he has asked me to send the following summary report in his absence:

Despite the national difficulties that we have all faced during the current Covid-19 pandemic, the Prep School has enjoyed a very successful first year. We can report that we opened with a full cohort of pupils and remain fully staffed as we move into the upcoming academic year.

This September, we are looking forward to welcoming our first national and international boarders, who will be housed in our brand new boarding house, Underwood Hall.

We also look forward to welcoming our new cohort of Reception aged pupils and children into Upper Key Stage 2.

Finally, we are excited to be relocating into our new buildings this September and, Government Guidance permitting, welcoming yourselves to the Prep for a visit.

Alex Wilson, Headteacher

Kind regards

Mrs Jemma Raw

School Secretary

Wymondham College Prep School

Wymondham College, Wymondham NR18

9SZ

Tel: 01953 609000 (option 3)

Sapientia Education Trust, a charitable company limited by guarantee registered in England and Wales with company number 7466353

morleyparishclerk@gmail.com

From: cmcleoduk@gmail.com

Sent: 17 May 2021 15:18

To: morleyparishclerk@gmail.com; 'Innes Chapman'; 'Ellen Leary';

david.a.eckles@gmail.com; 'David Hastings'; jon@abateltd.co.uk; 'Mr Brian Clarke';

'Richard Elliott'; Dewsbury, Margaret

Subject: FW: Morley Annual Parish Meeting

Flag Status: Flagged

Report from Dan Browning - Head at Wymondham College

From: Mrs M Lawson (LWSm1) < lawsonma.ad@wymondhamcollege.org>

Sent: 14 May 2021 09:22

To: 'cmcleoduk@gmail.com' <cmcleoduk@gmail.com>

Subject: RE: Morley Annual Parish Meeting

Dear Craig

Report to Morley Parish Council APM from Wymondham College

It will be no surprise to you that the last 12 months have been challenging for all in our College community. Through National lockdown we did everything possible to improve our access to remote learning which, by lockdown 2, meant that 99.9% of lessons had a live element and we also remained open for vulnerable, and key worker children; day and boarding. Since re-opening we moved the College to a year group-based house model and zoned all learning areas along with a significant list of mitigating actions and plans that have allowed us to remain Covid safe.

A number of developments are taking place, or are planned for, across the campus. These include an extension to the main refectory which is almost complete and the refurbishment of the Chapel and building of a new MUGA, both of which will start during the Summer break.

We continue to be proud to do all that we can to serve the local community and look forward to a positive end to this academic year.

With best wishes Dan Browning

Dan Browning Headteacher

Wymondham College

Wymondham | Norfolk | NR18 9SZ

Sapientia Education Trust, a charitable company limited by guarantee registered in England and Wales with company number 7466353

01953 609000

www.wymondhamcollege.org

Twitter: @mrdbrowning and @wymondhamcol

Sunday Times Good Schools Guide (2018)